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Dear Members  

Happy Easter, I hope you don't indulge too much, remember you have to get on those horses, even 
after a successful easter egg hunt. Welcome back to all our members to the daytime club days, remem-
ber that we now start riding at 1 pm sharp. We’re glad to see you all back after a long warm summer. 
Please feel free to bring any friends and neighbours along to make the most of our brisk autumn club 
days before winter sets in, also feel free to suggest any variation that you may wish to try for our day 
events. Variety is the spice of life after all. Or try running a day yourself and bring a fresh perspective to 
the days. If you don't feel up to hosting an afternoon, you are quite welcome to split the day with an-
other club member, events are not just restricted to your classical western style events. After all its 
your day so why not have a try ? 

The March show was our customary success and thankyou to everyone who helped in a multitude of 
roles  both before, during and after the weekend. We received positive feed-back from our NRHA Judge 
Pam Spokes, both for how we conduct the show as a club and for our fantastic arena surface. So, on 
behalf of everyone who attended the weekend, a sincere thankyou to everyone who prepared the are-
na surface in the week leading up to the show, and everyone who helped maintain in it throughout the 
weekend, it truly allows those people who compete the opportunity to showcase their horses to their 
full potential, and the scores received on the weekend reflected that fact. Without the  NRHA Show 
secretary there is no show and we are so fortunate that ours, Liz works tirelessly on these shows to 
make sure that everything complies with the standard that is set by the NRHA which ensures that eve-
ryone has the same opportunity to compete to their full potential.  So, on behalf of everyone, a rather 
large thankyou to Liz. Of course, no show can run without the judge and it was wonderful to see her 
back with us again with her customary high standard of judging throughout the weekend.  We hope 
you had a wonderful weekend Pam, we all did, and we appreciate the time you gave us. 

Committee Members 
 President -  Heath Whiteaker -  0435 376567 
 Vice -  Midge Elvin - 0417 975086 
 Secretary - Marie Wetherell -  0428 198323  -  colliewesternriding@gmail.com 
 Treasurer -  Chrystine Whiteaker - 97343107 or 0429 343107 
 Show Secretary — Liz Tresidder - 0408 933825 
 Canteen Manager — Chrystine Whiteaker 
 Newsletter Editor -  Jill Hunter - 0404 885717 - jillandberyl@optusnet.com.au 
 FB Editor -  Nicky Jones-Hutt - 0407 477398 http://www.facebook.com/colliewesternridingassociation 



 Cont. 

Moving forward coming up in May we have the NRHA  riding/show performance clinic with Rod Os-
bourne. We have been fortunate enough to have had Rod visit us several times before both as a judge 
and clinician. Rod is a very accomplished competitor and an accredited NRHA  Judge plus he has an 
excellent way of explaining both his methodology as a trainer and what he looks for to plus your ma-
noeuvres’. Like all good clinicians Rod will also work on any non-Reining horse issues that you may 
have. All riding positions are now taken and as always there is a reserve list if you're lucky and some-
one else is not. However, there are an almost unlimited number of fence sitting spots available so why 
not come and improve both your skills as a reining horse trainer and competitor from the comfort of 
the canteen by asking well timed questions to Rod while the people fortunate enough ride do so. We 
hope to see you there for another friendly and successful weekend. A very warm welcome to all our 
recent new members, we are glad to have you with us and welcome to the Club, and on a personal 
note thankyou to everyone who wished me well during my recent ill health, it was sincerely appreciat-
ed. 

Looking forward to seeing you all at the club  

Best regards, 

Heath 

 

SECRETARY REPORT 
 
I’m back! Thank you to everyone especially Liz for doing the secretary role while I was moving 
to our new property and having much needed time with my family.  
 
Over the past 3 years we have asked our members to support us as we run more events, 
which you all did.  
However, this took its toll on our volunteers. So, as this year is the year of “the volunteer” we 
have tried to schedule the years events so we don’t have consecutive weekends at the club. We 
pride ourselves on great events, great arena and most of all a great community.  
 
One of our fantastic events was the State Show in November. I hope everyone had a terrific 
time. This year we will be nominating a State Show Committee who will work on sponsorship, 
planning and setting up the event.  
In two short years the show has grown substantially and to continue our growth, making sure 
we don’t burn our volunteers out, we will be extending the workload. Please contact me if you 
wish to assist in this committee. 
 
Research is taking place regarding CWRA becoming an affiliate of the RHAA  (Ranch Horse As-
sociation of Australia). This will open many opportunities up for the club. I will keep you all 
informed when I have all the information required for us to make a decision. 
 
Also, a reminder the next club day will be the annual Easter Egg Hunt! Donations for easter 
eggs welcomed. Bring along the kids and anyone that likes chocolate. 
 
Look forward to returning to the secretary role and having another wonderful year! 
 
Take Care  
Marie 



 

 



 



 
Rhythms and Routines 
Become more confident in your riding by training yourself to stay positive during your ride with help from 
Van Hargis. 

BY VAN HARGIS, WITH ALLISON REHNBORG  |   NOVEMBER 29, 2022   |  5 MINUTES READ 

When I present at horse expos, the topic of confidence comes up a lot. People will ask me how they can deal with their fear 

and anxiety, and they’ll ask for help with training their horses. But the reality is that we don’t train horses when we’re trying 

to make confident riders. We train people to become more confident riders.   

Building confidence is a matter of training yourself to feel more confident. Like with any other kind of training, being confi-

dent is about practicing your confidence. We can practice confidence in the way we breathe, the way we handle negative 

emotions and negative thoughts, the way we manifest our confidence, and of course, the way we ride. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Every gait has its own rhythm. Work on establishing a rhythm with your horse at the walk, jog, and lope. 

Establish Your Rhythm 

When I’m working with an anxious rider, the first thing I do is ask the horse and rider to start walking. Then I start talking or 

singing to them, because I want them to get into a rhythm. Why is rhythm so important? Think about it. The world exists in 

rhythms. Everything we do happens in a rhythm or in a routine. Rhythms and routines create predictability. Predictability 

gives confidence to people and horses. 

You don’t get into rhythm with your horse. You establish the rhythm and hold your horse accountable to your rhythm. That ’s 

because you’re the leader. Horses need confident leaders so that they too can feel confident. If you can confidently ask your 

horse to walk forward into a four-beat walk rhythm, then you’re already well on your way to becoming a confident leader in 

the saddle. 

Saddle Rhythm 

The easy thing about experiencing rhythms on horseback is that your horse moves in rhythms, so it’s easy to establish a 

starting rhythm in the saddle. Ask your horse to walk and feel that easy four-beat rhythm. Start swaying to that rhythm and 

thinking about it as you ride. It’s easier to relax, isn’t it? You’re no longer thinking about what might happen or whether your 

horse might spook. And you’re in rhythm together and you’re in the moment together. You’re training your brain to be pre-

sent and to operate within a rhythm, and now you can predict what’s going to happen next. And when things are predicta-

ble, your confidence increases. 

Focus on finding and riding the rhythms at every gait. Purposefully set each rhythm and focus on it. As you become more 

confident at each gait, you’ll start to recognize when the rhythm falters or changes unexpectedly, and that change can be-

come an early warning sign that your horse is about to spook or perform a behavior you didn’t ask for. You’ll find yourself 

becoming more proactive, rather than reactive, to your horse’s movements. That’s the mark of a confident rider. 

 



 

Building confidence is a matter of training yourself to feel more confident. If you can manifest your confidence, your riding 

will improve.  

Keep It Simple—And Breathe! 

Gaining confidence is not a linear process. In the process of gaining and practicing your confidence, there will be moments 

where you falter and need to slow things back down. That’s okay. We all have to do that. When you find yourself in those 

valleys, here are two things to remember.  

First, keep it simple. Riders who struggle with their confidence need to keep it simple. Keep anything that you’re doing so 

simple that you’ve got all the confidence in the world that you can do it. Once you’re doing a simple exercise in a good 

rhythm, and you’re doing it well and confidently, then you can push the envelope. Advance from the walk to the trot, or 

from the trot to the lope. But don’t expect that anything you’re struggling with at a slower gait is magically going to be easi-

er at a faster gait. I was doing a clinic once with Bob Avila, and he said, “Every time we gain speed, we lose about 35% of the 

control that we thought we had.” Why would you keep going faster if you don’t feel in control? If you don’t feel in control, 

you aren’t going to feel confident. Slow it down. Go back and regain your confidence. And once your confidence is back, 

don’t just sit there. Push the envelope again. And before you know it, you’re changing the rhythm again. And this time, you 

might be ready.  

Don’t Forget To Breathe 

Second, breathe. When you get nervous, you start taking shallow, nervous breaths. Then you tense up—and if you’re horse-

back, your horse feels that. You develop tunnel vision, and you lose track of what’s around you. Suddenly, there’s no rhythm 

anymore. If that happens and you’re having trouble, stop your horse and focus on your breathing. I like to ask nervous riders 

to pick their favorite song and start singing. I’ll usually start them off with the one about how my bologna has a first name. I 

do that one for a reason. It makes everybody laugh, and it’s hard to be scared and anxious when you’re laughing. Laughing 

and singing make you breathe. When you breathe, you’re back in rhythm. Your body relaxes. Your vision returns. And your 

horse can feel all of that. And then you can start establishing control again. 

Manifest the Confidence You Want to Feel 

I think it’s important to think about positive things. Just like feeling confident, this requires practice. Whatever you focus on 

the most in life is what you tend to get-—so if you focus on what you don’t want, guess what you’re going to get. That’s the 

hardest part about being an adult rider who lacks confidence, because we tend to think a lot about what we don’t want to 

happen, and those are usually negative things. 

Think about this. If you’re on horseback and you’re scared, you’re probably scared because you think your horse is going to 

run away with you. If you keep focusing on that, guess what’s going to happen? You’re going to stop breathing, tense up, 

and get scared, and your horse is going to feel that, tense up, and get scared, too. What do horses do when they feel 

scared? They run away.  

Instead, if you’re on horseback and you’re scared, decide on a simple course of action. Ask your horse to walk. Walk where? 

Left. You’ve established the rhythm and the direction. Now, keep going. Give your horse and yourself more and more posi-

tive things to think about by practicing the things you both already know how to do. And now, you’re not scared anymore. 

You’re calling the shots. You’re being proactive. And you’re confident. 



 



  



 



 
We would like to wish the following members a very Happy 
Birthday! 

 

MARCH —  Jill, Janet, Glenn, Hugh, Vetty, Evelyn,  
Darci, Linda, Brad, Serena & Ava 

 
APRIL —  Jim & Midge 

 

 

Important news and coming events.. 
 The May show preparation clinic with Rod Osbourne is now full but fence sitting is free. And 

everyone is welcome. 

 Thank you to Premier Coal for our successful grant.  This money will be used to add more 
yards where the old Ag Society yards are currently.  We will be having a busy bee to re-
move the old yards.    

 The March Reining and Ranch show had 21 horses competing with the Ranch component 
growing rapidly.  This is promising for the newly formed RHAA (Ranch Horse Association of 
Australia) which we are in talks to become an affiliate of. 

 If you are interested in helping with show organisation or sponsorship please contact either 
Liz or Marie.  Many hands make light work.  

 A suggestion was raised at the meeting that we could try a different format for club days 
next summer with a proposed early morning start.  Any suggestions can be brought up at 
the next few meetings for consideration. 

 

Until next time, 

    Jill       
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DATES TO REMEMBER 

       

APRIL 

 1st   Club day Easter Egg Hunt    1pm   Jill   

 15th  Club Day       1pm  Robyn & Melissa 

 29th   Club Day       1pm  Marie 

 

MAY 

 13th   Members meeting     12 noon     

 13th  Club Day       1pm  Mick 

  

 

 

 

 

 

Preparation + Attitude + Opportunity + Action  
= Luck.  

John C. Maxwell  


